
 

 
 

To:  DPI Data Errata Customer Service Team 
 
From:  Dr. Liesl R. Ackley 
 
Date:  December 6, 2023 
 
RE:  Error in 2022-2023 Year End Snapshot/Drop Out Rate  
 
North Lake School District experienced technology issues in the 2021-2022 and 
2022-2023 school years due to student information infrastructure conversions.  
The District shifted from Tyler Technologies as its SIS to Skyward Qmlativ in July 
of 2022.  This SIS conversion resulted in erroneous reporting in the Year End 
Snapshot/Drop Out Rate for the 2022-2023 school year. 
 
The District currently shows a Year End Completion Snapshot with a Drop Out 
Rate of 5.1% for the 2022-2023 school year.  Four students compose this 5.1% 
Drop Out Rate which is incorrect.  These four 8th grade students did not drop out 
but rather graduated from 8th grade from North Lake School District; however, 
these four students were coded incorrectly in Tyler SIS as exiting to an in state 
public high school.  Of the students, three went on to attend private high schools 
in state and one moved out of state.  The students were coded in Tyler as TC, and 
the new respective codes should be TNC (3) and TOC (1) per the DPI for 2022-
2023 Year End Completion.   
 
The District cannot correct this data from the end of 2021-2022 school year as 
the District no longer has Tyler Technology SIS, and the 2021-2022 school year 
data was not converted to Skyward Qmlativ; therefore, the District has an error in 
the Year End Completion Snapshot/Drop Out Rate of 5.1% that we are unable to 
fix due to this SIS conversion in the 2022-2023 school year reporting.  The Year 
End Completion Snapshot/Drop Out Rate for the 2022-2023 school year should 
be zero. 
 

 

 

   


